
 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
Happy New Year to you all and welcome back to a new term. I hope that 
you all had some quality family time and that you enjoyed the break.  
The children have returned to school looking very smart in their school 
uniforms and they have settled back into their routines well.  
As a school we always make our new year promises together and this 
year we will be focusing on being a healthy school. 
I hope that you all have a lovely weekend and lets make 2023 our year to 
shine! 

Best wishes 

 
 

 

Principal  

 

 
 

Newsletter No.15   

Food Bank  
We can now issue food bank vouchers through school, these are from 
the Black Country food bank. Please contact Mrs Hartland via the school 
office for further information.  
 
Staffing  
We have said goodbye to Miss Compton at the end of term and I am 
sure that you will join me in wishing her well in her new career within 
the NHS. Mrs Bibi will be covering in Y4 until Mrs Collinson returns from 
her maternity leave. We are also welcoming our new Sports Coach; Mr 
Smith as he joins the staff team. I am sure that you will make all new 
staff feel welcome.  
 
Reception Admissions  
Don’t forget that the deadline to apply for places in Reception for                      
September 2023 is January 15th. Applications must be made directly to 
the Local Authority.  
 
School Closure 
In the event of school being closed because of extreme weather             
conditions, a decision will be made by 7.30am in the morning. This will 
be posted on our twitter page and you will receive a text message, this  
will also be posted on the Sandwell Council Facebook page.  
 
 



The attendance above is the attendance for each 
year group for the previous term.  

We reward all children with 100% attendance  
during the term with a prize.  

There is also a class reward prize for the class 
with the highest attendance through-

out the term.  

Diary Dates  Attendance 

    

  YR  Y1  

    

Y3  Y4  Y5 Y6 

 

92% 92% 93% 

93% 94% 94% 94% 

 PE Days  

Monday  Y2, Y4  

Tuesday  Y1, Y3, Y5  

Wednesday YR,Y2, Y4, Y6 

Thursday Y1,Y6,Y3,Y5 

Friday  YR 

12th January Y5 Swimming begins 

19th January Chinese New Year Theme 
lunch 

27th January Y2 Class Worship 

7th February Safer Internet Day 

17th February Y1 Class Worship 
School closes for Half Term 

27th February School re-opens 

17th March Y3 Class Worship 

31st March Easter Celebration-KS2 
School closes for Easter 
holidays 

17th April School re-opens for Summer 
Term 

28th April  Y5 Class Worship 

1st May Early Bank Holiday– School 
closed 

8th May KS2 SATs week 

15th May  KS1 Assessment Window 

16th May Whole School Photographs 

26th May Y4 Class Worship 
School closes for Half-Term 

12th June School re-opens 

20th June Sports Day 

7th July  Reception Class Worship 

25th July School closes for Summer 
Holidays 


